May 28, 2008
The Stonington Board of Selectmen held at a meeting at 7pm on this date at the Stonington Police Department. Present were First Selectman Edward Haberek Jr., Selectman Bill Brown and Selectman Peter Balestracci. Also present were members of the public and press.
(1)  Call to Order

                Mr. Haberek called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
(2) Approval of Minutes
A motion was made by Mr. Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted

unanimously to approve the May 14, 2008 minutes as distributed.                

         (3)  Comments from the Public
Vinnie Faulise commented on the meeting noticed in the newspapers, hours of

voting, budget issues.
Ed Hart spoke on the Pawcatuck Harbor Management Plan approval process.

Eric Donch spoke on the PHMP approval process.

        (4)  Stonington High School Swimmers 
               Unanimous motion by the Board of Selectmen to move up the presentation 

               to the Stonington High School swim team.

               Mr. Haberek read a citation congratulating the Swim Team for attaining the

               ECC title. 

       (5)  Design Review Committee Interviews
               Christopher Thorp and Mark Comeau were interviewed.

       (6)  Appointments/Reappointments
              a. SCWA Representative Advisory Board
                  This item was tabled.
       (7)  Correspondence
              Mr. Haberek highlighted the items in the Selectmen’s packets.

       (8)  Old Business
              a. Clean Energy Resolution

                  Mr. Haberek congratulated the three middle school students who had initiated the

                  adoption of this Resolution: Jennifer Leandro, Sophie Kornacki and Chloe Slater. 

                  He noted that they will be considered “honorary members” of the Clean Energy Task

                  Force.                                        
              b. Clean Energy Task Force
                  Mr. Haberek made a motion to recommend the following names as the founding
                  members of this Task Force: Neil MacKillop, Sue McCarthy, Kristian Theodore,
                  Molly McKay, Steve Burdick. Any other interested citizens may call the First
                  Selectman.

      (9)  New Business
              a. Scott Dilley, Chairman, Pawcatuck Harbor Management Commission.

     Mr. Dilley presented the Plan to the Board of Selectmen. It recently received 

                 State approval. Discussion occurred.  This item will appear on the agenda

                 of the next Board of Selectmen’s meeting. (Appendix “A”)
            b. Permit Fee Waiver- Pine Point School
                Discussion occurred whether the school was a 501(c)3 organization. Mr. Brown stated

                that past precedent has been that waivers were given only for those organizations.
                Item was tabled until the next BOS meeting to check on this tax designation.
            c. Grant Signature Authorization

                A memo from Cindy Ladwig, Town Clerk, was read requesting BOS signatures on 
                two resolutions (Appendix “B”), to enter into a Historic Documents Preservation Grant 

                with the Connecticut State Library on behalf of the Town. A motion was made by Mr.
                Balestracci, seconded by Mr. Brown and voted unanimously to approve the signatures

                on both resolutions.

           d.  Disposition of Town property- North Anguilla Rd.
                Mr. Haberek read a memo from the Planning Dept and the Town Attorney noting the
                certain steps that have been taken towards the transfer of this town owned property to 
                the Stonington Land Trust.  A motion was made by Mr. Brown, seconded by Mr.

    Balestracci and voted unanimously to send this item to a Town Meeting per recom-

                mendation from Atty Londregan.  

       10.  Projects Update  
               Mr. Haberek gave updates on the town projects which included the Senior Center,
               Town Dock Electrical Project, Pump Out Boat, Donahue Park, Pawcatuck Streetscape

               and Mystic Streetscape.

       11.  Comments from the Public
               Mr. Faulise commented on energy savings and the property being transferred.

       12.   Adjourn               

              There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned
              at 8:09 p.m.

     Respectfully submitted,

    Joanne Ramey

    Recording Secretary

